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The EAA reviews its Work in the first half of 2024 and
introduces its initiatives for the second half
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The EAA released its half year figures, reviewed its work in the first half
of 2024 and introduced its initiatives for the second half of the year.

The EAA Chairman, Mr Simon SIU Chak-yu, BBS, JP, said, “In the first half
of 2024, we were pleased to see the Government's timely decision to end
the “harsh measures” for the property market which has resulted in a
more favourable and dynamic market environment. That said, the property
market is still affected by an array of factors, such as the overall demand
and supply, interest rate trends, the economic situation and outlook and
external factors, hence the estate agency trade is still facing challenges.”

In the first half of 2024, there were 2,611 candidates participating in
the qualifying examinations, representing a drop of 29% compared to
the same period of last year. At the same time, the number of individual
licences as of 30 June 2024 was 38,918, which is 4.6% less than the same
day in 2023 and 1.7% less than 31 December 2023, reflecting a slight
runoff of the licensee population.

The EAA opened 77 complaint cases, a slight increase of 8% compared to
the same period of last year, with 15 cases involving first-hand residential
properties in the first half of 2024. The most common category of
complaint is the “mishandling provisional agreement for sale and purchase
(or provisional tenancy agreement)” (26 cases). At the same time, there
was no cases relating to properties situated outside Hong Kong, while
there was one case in the same period of last year.

The EAA conducted 526 inspections at estate agency shops, representing
a year-on-year increase of 13%. The EAA also conducted 712 spot checks
on online property advertisements and 614 spot checks on the compliance
of anti-money laundering / counter-terrorist financing requirements in the
first half of this year. Separately, the EAA conducted 249 inspections at
the sale-sites of first-hand residential properties in this period, which was
49% less than the same period of last year.

On the other hand, the EAA has taken actions or imposed sanctions
against a total of 160 licensees or former licensees in the first half of
2024. Ten licences were suspended, and 18 licences were revoked.

Stepping into the second half of 2024, the EAA will keep abreast of
the latest trends of the property market and the new policies from the
Government, and issue guidelines for estate agents to follow and educate
the trade when necessary.



